
Chairs	Coordinating	Council	
Conference	Call	

December	7,	2017,	1:00	PM	EST	
	

Present:	Sharon	Herbert,	Andy	Vaughn,	Helen	Dixon,	Cynthia	Rufo,	Heather	Parker,	
Laura	Mazow,	Susan	Ackerman,	Chuck	Jones,	Geoff	Emberling	
	
Absent:	Tom	Levy,	Randy	Younker	
	
	
1.	Approval	of	November	Minutes		
The	November	minutes	were	approved.	



represented	by	Sharon’s	report.	It	was	recommended	that	another	ad	hoc	committee	
should	be	formed	to	establish	a	Field	Code	of	Conduct.	It	was	discussed	whether	CAP	
would	be	a	more	appropriate	committee	to	address	this,	since	they	form	policies.	The	
board	agreed	that	CAP	was	the	better	place	for	this	Code	of	Conduct	to	be	created.	With	
the	help	of	Tom	Levy,	a	potential	membership	list	for	that	sub	committee	has	been	
drafted.	This	draft	was	has	been	shared	with	the	CCC	and	feedback	would	be	
appreciated.	
	
The	PC	chair	appreciated	that	the	proposed	Code	of	Conduct	is	aspirational	rather	than	
a	set	of	requirements.	It	is	appropriate	that	ASOR	is	not	in	charge	of	policing.		
	
The	Publications	chair	mentioned	the	Society	for	Classical	Studies’	policy	on	sexual	
harassment	and	wondered	if	ASOR	has	a	system	in	place	for	people	to	report	
harassment.	
	
Susan	said	that	the	call	for	a	fieldwork	code	of	conduct	has	made	her	wonder	if	we	
should	extend	this	to	a	code	for	conduct	at	the	Annual	Meeting.	She	prefers	that	the	
committee	takes	this	one	step	at	a	time	and	first	work	on	a	field



end	markets.	The	timeline	on	the	current	temporary	office	is	that	we	need	to	be	out	by	
June	30,	2018.	The	most	urgent	need	is	to	find	somewhere	else	we	can	rent	for	the	next	
few	years.	Given	that	the	board	has	voted	this	motion,	Susan	feels	that	it	would	be	
irresponsible	not	to	try	to	see	it	though	by	the	end	of	her	presidency,	which	ends	in	two	
years.		
	
Susan	asked	if	she	should	draft	a	new	statement	about	the	travel	ban.	
	
A	few	chairs	felt	there	is	not	the	urgency	to	make	a	statement.	ASOR’s	pervious	
statements	still	stand	in	regard	to	this	most	recent	iteration	of	the	travel	ban.		
	
It	was	asked	whether	ASOR	has	a	precedent	for	allowing	op-eds	on	some	of	these	
issues.	Is	there	a	venue	for	people	to	express	opinions	on	these	subjects	without	it	being	
an	official	statement	from	ASOR.		
	
Susan	said	the	blog	might	be	a	possible	place	for	such	a	piece	if	we	decided	that	ASOR	
does	not	want	to	make	a	statement.		
	
The	Honors	&	Awards	chair	asked	if	ASOR	is	thinking	of	replacing	the	social	media	
person?	
	
Andy	said	that	various	staff	members	are	doing	that	work	now.	Cynthia	is	doing	¾	of	the	
work,	and	other	people	as	well.	We	do	not	have	plans	to	get	a	new	social	media	person	
in	the	next	six	months.		
	
The	Junior	Scholars	chair	said	that	her	committee	is	feeling	the	absence	of	that	position.	
The	committee	had	plans	that	had	to	be	put	on	hold.		
	
Susan	said	that	there	is	no	doubt	that	there	were	many	budgetary	consequences	of	
losing	our	BU	affiliation	and	how	we	manage	staffing	is	one	of	those	consequences.		
	
	
	


